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Strike One - Your Out!

I can’t for the life of me, understand why it is so difficult to get a kid to take a bath and yet they

are always so eager to go swimming? What makes one body of water so appealing and the other;
well ... repulsive.

My grandkids are here visiting for the summer and all they want to do is go swimming, which is
fine except for the fact that they don’t want to get out when I tell them to. They procrastinate with
pleas such as “can we just swim for five more minutes”, or “wait, [ want to try floating on my
back”, etc. etc. Being a grandparent has made me softer than I was as a parent. When my boys
were young all T had to do was threaten them and out they came from the water like a ballistic
missile being launched from a submarine. There’s a different dynamic to being a grandparent.
Maybe it has something to do with my age or maybe it’s simply because there’s something about
grandkids that makes us want to spoil them. Tn any case, getting them out of the swimming pool
is a test of endurance and patience, most of the time.

This wasn’t the case last Sunday. After church the kids wanted to swim and I had warned them
that it was probably going to rain and if it did, they needed to get out of the pool. As they were
swimming the rain clouds started to form over our heads as the sky darkened. T told my grandkids
to get out of the pool before it rained to which my grandson said, “what’s the difference if it rains,
we’re already wet?’ Before 1 could respond to his “logic” and thank God [ didn’t have to, a loud
burst of thunder followed by a flash of lightning streaked across the sky. Suddenly, those kids
revived the old family tradition of shooting out of the water like a ballistic missile being launched
from a submarine.

Those kids, and I as well, were reminded that there is more power and authority from above than
we possess here below. Sometimes we need to be reminded that God is above us and all around
us. He has some wonderous and unique ways of getting our attention as He reminds us just how
big and powerful, He truly is.

No matter what our age, we can and should always remember that God is strong and powerful, yet
loving and kind. He is with us in all places and at all times. We have nothing to fear, for even when
our voice doesn’t carry much weight, His surely does. Call upon Him to be your strength and your
advocate and you will surely be biessed.

Yours in Christ,
Pastor Darrin



What'’s Happening in our Neighborhood

St. John’s Vacation Bible School

VBS Kick-off - Brenham Aquatic Center on Sunday, July 25" 5:30 — 7:30pm.

Monday, July 26" — Crazy Hair/Hat Day 5:40- 7:30 pm at St. John's FLC

Tuesday, July 27t — Rainbow Day — Wear Bright Colors/Patterns 5:40- 7:30 pm St. John’s FLC
Wednesday, July 28t — VBS Shirt & Sunglasses Day 5:40-7:30 pm St. John's FLC
Questions/Concerns: Joan Goebel 979-451-1830 or Tracy Matthies 979-451-9744

Please see the VBS information sheet in this newsletter for registration information.

Break Bread

Break Bread meals will be served after our 10:00 services on the last Sunday of each month. Many
thanks to Mark and Carlene Klaus for taking charge of the meal and if possible, consider helping with the
preparations for Break Bread.

Jewel Johnson Memorial

The family of Jewel Johnson would like to welcome everyone to celebrate Jewel's life and ministry. Jewel
died on July 2, 2020. Due to Covid precautions in place at that time, there has not been a memorial
service. The service will be held at St. Peter's in Coupland on July 7t at 4 pm with a reception to follow.

Jewel served St. Peter’s in Coupland for 17 years, four years beginning in 1955 then another 13 years
beginning in 1968.

“Let’s Dine Out Raffle” Fundraiser

The Burton Bridge Ministry will be having a raffle featuring gift cards to many fine restaurants in our area.
The raffle proceeds will benefit Bridge Ministry of Burton Texas' capital campaign. Tickets are $5 each or
3 for $10. Winning tickets will be drawn on July 22, 2021 at the Board of Directors meeting. Please
contact the Bridge Ministry at 979-337-3370 for tickets.

New Administrative Assistant — Linda Conley

| would like to thank the Church Council and Pastor Holub for giving me the opportunity to serve as St.
John’s new Administrative Assistant. Suzanne Kessler graciously showed me “the ropes” but | know new
things are always happening, so hopefully | will catch on and with your help and patience, we will make it
through this transition. Please keep me informed and call or email me with any comments or concerns.

Texas Ramp Project

Texas Ramp Project is looking for volunteers to help build ramps for those in need. If you are not
physically able to build, you can be involved by help with fund raisers or just giving to the cause. If you
would like to donate you can go to www.texasramps.org or you can contact St. Paul's Lutheran Church in
Brenham at 979-836-5522.

Offering Envelopes
There are a few envelopes in the church office for those who did not picked up their 2021 weekly offering
envelopes at the beginning of the year.

Time Change
Yoga in the Garden will now meet at 6:30 — 7:00 pm in the FLC on Tuesdays and Thursday evenings.
Motivated Movers will meet at 7:00 — 8:00 pm



Photos from Suzanne Kessler’s Retivement Reception

Thank You

Dear St. John’s Family,

Thank you all for your support the past four years; | truly appreciate each of you. | want to thank
the Council for the surprise reception, the gift certificate to Antiqgue Rose Emporium, the roses and the
flowers, the cake and the fellowship after church. This celebration really made for an awesome day, and |
thank all of the men and women who were involved with the preparations on the church lawn.

| also want to thank Gloria Niday, Beth Chenault, Barbara Wilkes and Laurell Smith for helping every
month with the newsletter. They made getting the news out so much easier and fun!

Also, | thank Pastor Darrin for the perfect retirement lunch at Los Patrones. | appreciate Pastor Darrin for
answering all my Biblical questions, preparing great sermons, participating in children’s Sunday school
and making Confirmation fun for our children.

| thank God for all of you and all that you do to make St. John's a family.
With sincere appreciation,

Suzanne



REPORT ON SOUTH CENTRAL CONFERENCE ANNUAL MEETING

On June 12,2021 we attended (by Zoom) the Annual Meeting of the South Central Conference
of the United Church of Christ. The meeting was hosted by the North Texas Association. The
theme “Transformed by Faith” was emphasized during the inspirational and musical worship
service. The highlights of rest of the meeting were as follows:

Greeting from Rev. Dr. John Dorhauer, General Minister & President of the UCC

Recognition of Rev. Campbell Lovett (Outgoing Interim Conference Minister)

Greeting from our new Conference Minister, Rev. Phil Hodson

Reflections from our outgoing Board President, Rev. Nikki Stahl

Greetings from our incoming Board President, Debra Joseph (also laying-on of hands)
Approval of and Installation of new Board Members

Report on Slumber Falls Camp by Rev. Jeremy Albers (they need volunteers and $55)

Report on Back Bay Mission by Rev. James Pennington (they also need volunteers & $$5S)
Financials by Krysia Lynes (our Conf. is in dire need of donations from churches & individuals)
Presentation of new church starts and the SCC Immigration Response Team

Recognition of Chaplains; Church Anniversaries; Ordination Anniversaries; Newly-authorized
Ministers; Retiring Ministers; & General Synod Delegates

Approval of Bylaw Changes

We are honored to represent St. John’s as voting delegates in the South Central Conf., Heart of
Texas Assoc.
Steve and Cindy Miller

Welcome Little One

Lindsay and Blake Henry are the proud
parents of Hudson James Henry, born
Sunday June 13, 2021. Hudson weighed
in at9 Ibs. 8 oz. Hudson's big sisters
are Madalyn and Vivian.




Glen & Dottie Schoeneberg Scholarship Recipient
Thank You Note

Dear St. John’s UCC,

My name is Carter Callahan, and | recently graduated from Burton High School. I'd like
to express my sincere gratitude as well as thank you for your generosity in awarding me the St.
John’s UCC Scholarship. | appreciate your recognition of my efforts. This scholarship will
enable me to focus on my studies without financial uncertainty.

My plans for college are to attend Blinn for two years to complete by basic courses.
After Blinn, | would like to transfer to Texas A&M to pursue a career in wildlife and fisheries
and possibly go on to become a Texas game warden.

| would like to thank you again for your generosity and support in granting me this
scholarship. By awarding me this scholarship you have lightened by financial burden which
allows me to focus more on the most important aspect of school, learning. | promise to work
very hard and will not disappoint you.

Sincerely,
Carter Callahan

BE A HERO

BURTON COMMUNITY BLOOD DRIVE

.4

ST. JOHN’S UCC

QY

SUNDAY, AUGUST 15, 2021
9:00 - 1:30

PLEASE CONSIDER SAVING LIVES
THROUGH A BLOOD DONATION!!

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE,
KAREN HARMEL
979-203-1470



Gospel Night
Ice Cream Social
Photos




St. John'’s Youth in Action

Congratulations to

- Logan Fritsch and

| the Fayetteville Lions
Baseball team for
Winning the 2021
Texas 1-A Baseball
Championship!

TX EAST DISTRICT 13 ‘
INTERMEDIATE
50/70
3 AMPIONS
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Isaac Matthies and Carter Prigge
Washington County All Star
District 13 Intermediate Champions

Eli Jaeger pitching in the Washington
County All Star Tournament in Bellville.

Eli and Dawson are on the Washington
County Majors District Champion team.
They will be playing in Austin in the

= B E e e
Dawson Moran pitching duri
Sectional Tournament beginning July 5*. P ng auring

Washington County All Stars game.



St. John’s Council Meeting
May 12, 2021

The meeting was opened by President Dean Fuchs at 6:00 p.m. with a prayer by Pastor Holub.

Individuals Present:

Council Members — Dean Fuchs, Jodell Hodde, Mark Klaus, Sam Hodde, Mike Clyde, Nikki
Harmel, Blake Emmett
Individuals — Pastor Darrin Holub, Larry Winkelmann

Call to Order and Opening Prayer — The meeting was called to order by President Dean
Fuchs at 6:00 p.m. and a prayer was given by Pastor Darrin Holub.

Minutes from Previous Meeting — The minutes were discussed from the April 14, 2021
regular Council meeting. A motion was made by Mike Clyde to approve the minutes as
submitted, with a second by Mark Klaus. The motion was approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report (April 2021) — The treasurer’s report was reviewed and discussed.
Nikki Harmel commented that the contributions to date from this same period in 2019 (skipping
over the Covid influenced 2020 year) was quite close to our current contributions for this year.
Dean Fuchs commented that the budget for the Audio/Video/Web Hosting was running high, and
that he would do some investigation on that matter. There were no other substantial comments.

Investment Report — The investment report had been previously submitted for Council
review. Larry Winkelmann commented that several of the CD investments had paid interest. He
discussed with the Council in which accounts the various interest payments had been deposited.
Mr. Winkelmann further reported that the Memorials Committee had convened and had made
contact with the various families who had memorial contributions in excess of $500, the policy
of the Church and committee being that such memorial contributions could be dedicated to
specific projects at the request of the family. Mr. Winkelmann then reported that the Scholarship
Committee for the “Glen and Dottie Schoeneberg Scholarship” had met, reviewed 15
applications, and had decided to award $1,500 to ten of the applicants. The names of the
applicants, and their future plans, are to be noted in an upcoming Church newsletter. As a final
note, Mr. Winkelmann then informed the Council that Steve Miller had retired from being in
charge of the kitchen fund, and had returned all the associated information and various credit
cards. Pastor Holub said that he would continue with the ordering of supplies for the kitchen
fund.

At this time, Nikki Harmel made a motion to approve both the Treasurer’s report and the
investment report. The motion was seconded by Jodell Hodde, and was approved unanimously.

Review of Reports Previously Submitted — Information previously submitted was
supplemented with the following.

Worship Committee — Pastor Holub stated that the Worship Committee would be
meeting May 23,

Christian Education Report — Through a previously submitted email, Tracy Matthies
stated that there would be a Vacation Bibhle School kick-off swim party at the Blue Bell Aquatic
Center on July 25.

Pastor’s Report/Maintenance Report — Pastor Holub stated that the Church welcomed
Samantha Gandy as a new member on the preceding Sunday. He further stated that there have
been several new visitors coming to Sunday service. He then stated that confirmation was
nearing completion with 8 students, and that he was extremely proud of this year’s class, There
was then a brief discussion on the procedure for accepting contributions at the Sunday service
regarding passing the plate or leaving the plate at a specific location. At this time, it was agreed
to leave the plates at the back of the Church rather that returning to passing the plate.




Regarding maintenance, Pastor Holub reporied that maintenance was needed on the AC unit
serving the office, and was further informed by the repair personnel that this unit was in poor
condition. He further reported that the water heater had gone out at the parsonage, and he
requested a procedure from the Council as to how to properly proceed with the repair.

Old Business

Break Bread Recommendation — Mike Clyde stated that there has been much discussion
on returning to break bread lunches, The current plan is to start again in June. People have
volunteered to help for June, july, and August. There is still a need for future helpers to keep the
event going.

New Business

Credit Cards associated with the Kitchen Fund — Dean Fuchs stated that he would either
change the names on the credit cards {due to Steve Miller’s retirement), or cancel the cards.

Name Removal from bank account — As a result of Steve Miller’s retirement from the
Kitchen Fund, his name needs to be removed from the bank account, and replaced with Pastor
Holub. A motion to this affect was made by Nikki Harmel, seconded by Jodell Hodde, and passed
unanimously.

Tables for the FLC/Turkey Dinner — Dean Fuchs reported that he had received a request
from the Turkey Dinner committee chairman for four 4 foot tables to be used in preparation of
the annual turkey dinner. A motion to purchase said tables was made by Blake Emmett,
seconded by Mike Clyde, and passed unanimously.

Church Secretary Position — Dean Fuchs reported that the committee for hiring a new
Church secretary had met with a promising candidate, held an interview, and said candidate,
Linda Conley, had accepted the position. A motion was made by Nikki Harmel to hire Linda Conley
as new Church secretary, effective May 25, at the present salary structure. The motion was
seconded by Jodell Hodde, and passed unanimously.

Spiritual Reflection - Pastor Darrin discussed how at both Christmas and Easter, he always
looks forward to a simple gift {actually a nice ball point pen) that he receives each year. He
discussed how this gift is freely given each year. Relating this to God comes through
Lamentations 22 and 23, which discusses how God gives us a gift every day. He is always with us
and beside us. For that we are truly blessed.

Adjournment/Lord’s Prayer:

A motion to adjourn was made by Nikki Harmel, with a second by Jodell Hodde. The

motion was approved unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 6:59 with the Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Blake Emmett,
Secretary Pro-temp



2:06 PM St John's United Church of Christ
06/05(24 Profit & Loss
Cash Basis May 2021
May 21 May 20 Jan - May 21
Ordinary Income/Expense
Income
Cemetery Plots 0.00 1,000.00 500.00
Contributions i2,238.48 16,310.54 81,316.88
Interest 0.00 0.00 11.26
Oil Land Lease/Royalties 0.00 0.00 0.00
Rental-Church/FL.C 95.60 70.00 533.00
Sunday Schoo! 100.08 0.00 480.65
Thrivent Choice Funds 0.00 9.00 444,00
Total Income 12,433.56 17,389.54 83,285.79
Gross Profit 12,433.56 17,389.54 83,285.79
Expense
Audio/VideoMebHosting 484.21 404.21 242125
Building Marager 0.00 0.00 0.00
Burton Bridge Ministry 160.00 100.00 500.00
Custodian-FLC 1,080.00 900.00 5,288.75
Custodian - Church 780.00 832.50 3,200.00
Insurance Expense 0.60 3,223.75 15,548.65
Maintenance - Cemetery 750.00 750.00 1,305.00
Music 0.00 0.00 403.00
Nursery Attendants 0.00 0.06 340.00
OCWM 666.67 1,083.33 3,333.35
Office Secretary 1,333.34 1,083.34 5,666.67
Oifice Supplies 1,341.20 1,204.07 6,341.18
Organists 300.00 0.00 2,855.00
Pastor's Annunity 850.00 3,276.00 4,281.00
Pastor's Car Allowance 193.76 250,13 437.92
Pastor's FICA Reimbursement 0.00 0.00 1,075.00
Pastor's Health Insurance 517.71 517.71 2.,588.55
Pastor's Salary 4 666.66 4,500.00 23,333.30
Payroli Expenses 241.23 183.27 1,233.59
Proemotion 201.98 288.60 1,892.80
Repairs and Maintenance 530.61 400.91 4,783.55
Sunday School Expense 364.70 0.00 1,254.17
Supplies - FLC 192.22 0.00 614.51
Utilities 1,389.21 1.213.58 10,639.26
Vacation Bible School Expense 219.95 29.03 219.95
Total Expense 16,203.45 20,250.43 100,266.55
Net Ordinary Income -3,769.88 -2,860.89 -16,980.76
Net Income -3,769.89 -2,860.89 -16,980.76

Page 1



Climb aboard for a mountain of fun at Rocky Railway
VBS! A faith-filled adventure where kids discover that
trusting Jesus pulls them through!

Join us for a fun week W|th music,  Bible exploratlon arts & crafts, and
much more on July 25-july 28!
Register your child(ren) ages 18 months through age 10 to participate!

Staff (youth helpers - those entering 6th grade through high school -
and adults), please also register online.
*Please register by July 5 to ensure you receive a VBS T-Shirt!*

Schedule:

Sunday, July 25: VBS Kick-off @ Blue Bell Aquatic Center 5:30- 7:30 pm
Monday, July 26- Wednesday, July 28: VBS @ Family Life Center (St.
John's UCC) 5:40- 7:30 pm
Monday: Crazy Hair/Hat Day
Tuesday: Rainbow Day- Wear Bold Colors/Patterns
Wednesday: VBS Shirt & Sunglasses Day

Questions/Concerns: Joan Goebel (979-451-1830) or Tracy Matthies
(979-451-9744)

All registration will take place online. Visit:
https://www.eventbrite.com/myevent?
eid=157115254957 or use the QR code below:

E.l i.-#

’:‘-" 'r,gga-g

-

E]I'.r"u’:q 2



JuLy BIRTHDAYS
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Emily Sellers
Karen Harmel
Lucila Weishuhn
Hallie Rae Lechler
Andrea White
Jamie Smith
Gene Bredthauer
Victor Weishuhn
James Stolz

John Shippey
Emily Lewis
Charlotte Allen
Loretta Hawkins
Sophie McCarty
Luke Fuchs
Juelene Jaster
Raegan Robertson
Lee Dell Krause
Sandra Wilke
Stella Kessler is 101
Ashley Remmert
Helen Draeger
Michaela Wilke
Tyson Felder
Ryan Finke

Isaac Matthies
Ron Rudloff

Laina Nugent
Breyson Koehl
Jason Draehn
Glenn Roberts
Calvin Sellers
Clyde Fuchs
Curtis Fuchs
Rylee Robertson
Raylea Kunkel
Peyton Franklin
Kristina Jasinski
Royceanna Kendall

31

JuLYy ANNIVERSARIES

4 Ann & Quirt Knittel

rd Kristi & Larry Dallmeyer

14 Beverly & Carl Houston

18 Donna & Larry Winkelmann
Charlotte & Dennis Allen

21 Lois & Billy Dallmeyer

22 Jennifer & David Mohr
Karen & Charles Harmel
Linda & Gary Knipstein

23 Pat & William Wendler

25 Freida & Melvin Dallmeyer

26 Gretchen & Brian Petterson

27 Angie & Sam Hodde

Scott Sommerlatte
Merlin Mark Dupre IV




July Council Duty

July 4 8:00
11 8:00
10:00

18 8:00
10:00

25 8:00
10:00

Mike Clyde
Dean Fuchs

Jeff Krolczyk
Christi Moran

Nikki Harmel
Tracy Matthies

Jeff Krolczyk
Christi Moran

July Flower Calendar

4 In memory of Jack & Dorothy Miller, Jack & Joyce West, Debbie & Scott
Hadley by the Steve Miller family.

Sam Hodde

Mark Klaus

Blake Emmett

Sue Schwartz
Jodell Hodde

Barbara Saunders
Sam Hodde

11" In memory of her son Todd Rengert by Jerry Guelker.

18" In memory of Kelby Jasinski on the 3 anniversary of his death by the family.

25" In memory of Kenney & Lydia Hinze’s birthdays and in honor of Nellie Jean
Hinze’s birthday by the family.

Please call Linda Knipstein (979) 277-4468 with any additions or changes.
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BURTON

BRIDGE
MINISTRY
Date: June 28, 2021
Subject: Burton Bridge Ministry announces COVID-19 vaccine event

The highly transmissible Delta variant of the coronavirus, first identified in India, has become the dominant
strain in the United Kingdom and has been reported in Houston. The Washington County SubHUB closed in
May 2021 but only half of eligible Texans have been fully vaccinated. For those still wishing to get vaccinated,
Bridge Ministry of Burton Texas has arranged for the Brazos County Health District to bring its Brazos Valley
Mobile Action Team (BVMAT) to administer a vaccine clinic on Friday, July 16, 2021.

“The date coincides with our senior meal program, where those who are 55+ gather for fellowship, games and a
hot meal in the Family Life Center at St. John’s United Church of Christ,” says Susie Tommaney, Burton
Bridge Ministry’s executive director. “It’s also the same day we see clients from all over Washington County
who will be visiting for our monthly mobile food pantry.”

Reservations are requested but not required for the two-dose Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine. The second
shot will be administered on Thursday, August 5. Identification is not required.

As of Wednesday, May 12, 2021, everyone 12 years old and older is now eligible to receive a COVID-19
vaccine in Texas. Minors wishing to be vaccinated will need to be accompanied by a parent or guardian.

The Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine is administered as a two-dose series, three weeks apart, into the
muscle. Brazos Valley Health is offering the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine to prevent Coronavirus
Disease 2019 (COVID-19) caused by SARS-CoV-2.

The Brazos County Health District is not affiliated with the Washington County EMS or its SubHub.

Who: Bridge Ministry of Burton, Texas

What: BVMAT of Brazos County Health District Vaccine Clinic

When: Friday, July 16, 2021, 8-10 a.m. and (second dose) on Thursday, August 5, 8-10 a.m.

Where: St. John’s United Church of Christ, outdoor garden area, 516 North Colorado, Burton, TX 77835

How: Reservations are requested but not required. RSVP to LaToya Taylor at 979-361-5747 or
ltaylor@brazoscountytx.gov or Burton Bridge Ministry at 979-337-3370 or
burtonbridgeministry(@gmail.com.

Cost: Free

For more information about the Pfizer vaccine, visit http://www.brazoshealth.org/sites/default/files/inline-

files/Pfizer%20Fact%20Sheet%20English. pdf
Or http//www.brazoshealth.orp/sites/default/files/inline-files/Piizet%20F act%20Sheet%%20Spanish. pdf

The mission of Bridge Ministry of Burton, Texas is to build a bridge between racial, cultural, educational, and
economic divisions within the community.

For more information contact: Susie Tommaney, Executive Director, Bridge Ministry of Burton, Texas
979-337-3370
burtonbridgeministry{gmail.com
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